CYPE(5)-01-21 - Paper to note 5

Senedd Cymru

Y Pwyllgor Cyfrifon Cyhoeddus

Welsh Parliament

Public Accounts Committee

Lynne Neagle MS

Chair, Children, Young People and Education Committee

14 December 2020

Dear Lynne

Audit Wales Report: Providing Free School Meals During Lockdown

The Auditor General for Wales published his **Report** on 24 November which looks at how councils approached the challenge of continuing to provide free school meals during the national lockdown in spring and summer 2020, whilst schools were closed for normal classes.

Audit Wales undertook this work as part of their COVID-19 learning project. The aim was to identify how councils adapted their free school meals service during the lockdown, and particularly if there are any learning points as a result of this experience both for councils and the wider public sector.

Public Accounts Committee noted the Report's findings on 7 December and I am writing to advise you of the Report, which you may wish to consider as part of your Committee's work.

Yours sincerely,

Nick Ramsay MS

Chair

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg / We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English.



Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN



SeneddArchwilio@senedd.cymru





Welsh Parliament